
All the recent activity on the Village Green was the installation of the new 
walkway in commemoration of the Terrace Park Centennial. Please turn 
to page 3 for related stories. 
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Mayor Names Glassmeyer, 
To Support NewTax Levy SchneiderTo Fill Posts 

On May 4, 1993, Terrace Park 
voters will be asked to approve a 
9.50 mill levy, which represents a 
4.14 mill increase in our real es-
tate taxes to support local govern-
ment. This is only the second year 
new tax levies have been pro-
posed since 1983. This letter will 
explain why the tax increase is 
necessary. 

During the period 1990 
through 1993, our revenues, in-
cluding the one time sale of capi-
tal assets, were $135,000 less than 
our expenditures. Without this sale, 
our shortfall was $215,000 during 
this period. Also, certain street, 
sidewalk, and other maintenance 
expenses were postponed from 
1992 to later years. 

As a result, our revenues are 
not sufficient to pay for the current 
level of village services being pro-
vided to our residents. 

In addition, several significant 
expenditures need to be made 
soon. There presently exist drain-
age problems, including those on 
Wooster Pike creating serious 
safety hazards near the west cor-
poration line; continuing mainte-
nance issues at the Community 
House and parking lot; and 
composting and other environ-
mental issues mandated by state 
and federal regulations. 

While Terrace Park real estate 
taxes are in the upper grouping in 
Hamilton County, every other sur-
rounding community also has an 
income or earnings tax. On a corn- 

by Bob Terwillegar 
Almost 80 trees are going to be 

planted this spring on 15 streets. 
Randy Hailer of the Village mainte-
nance staff has been notifying per-
sons who are going to get a tree in 
front of their house, following the 
tree planting program that was 
made several years ago. It has been 
a good plan with well-considered 
selections, but we still have to drive 
around each year and decide where 
trees are needed. We could have a 
plan that anticipates and plans 
ahead several years. In order to 
make a plan like this, we will have to 
know our trees better street bystreet. 
We need to make a survey. 

As of March 30, only three 
people have responded to the plea 
for volunteers in last month's Village 
Views, and called the community 
building to volunteer to count, 
record, and measure trees. It will 
not be difficult; in fact, it may be fun. 
But it cannot be done unless we get 
many volunteers. You do not have 
to be knowledgeable about trees. 
We can teach you everything you 
need to know. We will have a meet-
ing in early May to organize the 
operation. 

Terrace Park is going to receive 
its 8th Tree City USA award at a 
luncheon in Sidney, Ohio, on Arbor 
Day. This is sponsored by the Na-
tional Arbor Day foundation, the 
State Foresters' office, and the Na-
tional Forest Service. An urban for- 

bined basis, our total taxes are 
among the lowest. In addition, Ter-
race Park taxes draw from an al-
most exclusive residential base 
rather than a commercial base 
that many other communities real-
ize. 

Real estate professionals have 
consistently agreed that one of 
the reasons Terrace Park prop-
erty values are strong is because 
we have no income tax. 

Our per capita spending com-
pares very favorably to other sur-
rounding communities. Terrace 
Park spends less than $425 for all 
local government services, includ-
ing trash removal and sidewalk 
replacement. These expenses are 
born directly by the residents in 
other municipalities. Nearby com-
munities spend between $600 and 
$900 per resident per year. 

Also, it is important to recog-
nize that only 20% of our total real 
estate taxes are for Village ser-
vices. The remaining 80% are for 
our schools and Hamilton County 
issues. 

To maintain the level of ser-
vices consistent with Terrace 
Park's quality of life, approval of 
this 9.50 mill levy is critical. Your 
Council, safety, and operational 
departments are working hard to 
provide the best possible services 
at the lowest cost. We ask for your 
support on May 4. Thank you. 

Members, 
Terrace Park Village Council 

est such as Terrace Park has along 
its streets is = a wilderness area, 
where everything remains natural, 
and trees can fall over and rot away. 
We have streets, people on side-
walks, wires, houses, and other 
complications. Even though it 
causes pain at times, this forest 
must be managed. It has to be 
done, and our village government 
along with citizen volunteers has 
done a responsible job. This is why 
we have received grants and 
awards. We are now asking for vol-
unteers in order to do an even bet-
ter job and to include more people 
in making the plan. 

Please call and volunteer. 

Mayor Randy Casteel filled two 
major village posts at the April coun-
cil meeting, naming Francine 
Glassmeyer as village clerk and 
Phil Schneider as fire chief. 

Mrs. Glassmeyer succeeds Jan 
Popelka, who is moving from the 
village, while Schneider replaces 
Pierce Matthews, who resigned af-
ter serving 15 years as chief. The 
new clerk will officially takeoff ice on 
May 1 . Schneider will be sworn in as 
new chief on June 8, although 
Matthews' resignation is effective 
June 1. 

Jan Popelka congratulates new 
Village clerk, Francine Glassmeyer. 

MADD Donates 
Camcorder to 
T.P. Police 

Terrace Park police have the 
gift of a camcorder to help in their 
fight against drunk drivers. The gift 
came from Mothers Against Drunk 
Driving and Chief Bob Bacon and 
Officer Joe Winders, in acceptance, 
said it would be a major asset in 
their campaign. In presenting the 
equipment atthe April council meet-
ing, MADD representative Nora 
Banks said the organization con-
siders police officers the first line of 
defense, and said camcorder use 
had proved effective elsewhere. 

At the same meeting, council 
approved Terrace Park participa-
tion in a county system which will 
put computer units in police cars to 
give officers quicker access to data 
on any suspects or suspect cars. 
The lease calls for payment of 
$2,560, which the enabling resolu-
tion noted is 25% of the purchase 
price. 

Mrs. Popelka is moving to St. 
Louis, where her husband, Jason, 
has been named head of the archi-
tectural specifications division of a 
major construction company. They 
and their two girls, aged eleven and 
seven, have lived at 504 Yale for the 
past 111/2 years. Both have been 
active in village affairs, Jan particu-
larly as a member of the Life Squad. 

Mrs. Glassmeyer also served 
on the Life Squad as a lieutenant. 
She and her husband, David, have 
been residents of Terrace Park for 
seven years, living at 818 Myrtle 
Ave. with their 11 year-old son. She 
studied principles of accounting at 
UC, and worked in computer op-
erations at Automated Decisions 
Inc. in Fairfax and for the past four 
years with Tencon, Inc. of Milford. 

Mrs. Popelka was appointed to 
succeed July Elliott, who resigned 
with two years remaining in herfour-
year term, and won election in her 
own right in 1991. Mrs. Glassrneyer 
will complete the term, serving until 

Police To Increase 
Street Patrols 

Reporting concern about 
some recent vandalism and 
thefts, Police Chief Bob Bacon 
plans more rigorous street pa-
trols. 

Youngsters on the streets 
after dark, he said, may find 
themselves under police scru-
tiny, and any suspicious circum-
stances will be checked. The 
work will include more bicycle 
patrol activity. 

In announcing his plans, Ba-
con asked parents to be under-
standing of police motives. The 
whole purpose, he said, is pro-
tection of the village and the 
youngsters as well. 

Barry AtAt Work 
Barry, the canine member of the 
Terrace Park Police Department, 
met with a group of Girl Scouts at 
the Community House shortly after 
he became an official police dog. 
He came to show the scouts his 
badge and his tracking skills. Sgt.. 
Mike Wright, Barry's handler, came 
along to respond to questions con-
cerning his training and his com-
mands. 

March 31, 1996. 
Phil Schneider has been a resi-

dent of Terrace Park for six years, 
living with his family at 143 
Wrenwood Ln. He joined the fire 
department in 1987 and was ap-
pointed lieutenant in 1991. He has 
been active in Cub Scouting and as 
a baseball coach with the Recre-
ation Committee. 

Mayor Casteel also formally pro-
claimed Arbor Day in the village on 
April 30, and Barbara Howland an-
nounced that the Cassner Land-
scaping Co. is donating a dogwood 
tree which will be olanted in a cnr-
emony at the school that day. She 
reported that 87 trees had been 
planted in the village this spring. 
They included: 

Eight Autumn Purple ashes on 
Stanton, eight London planes and a 
red maple on Yale, seven tulip pop-
lars on Myrtle, three Norway maples 
on Harvard, two Aristocrat pears on 
Oxford, five white oaks on Home, 
eleven white oaks on Lexington, 
five red oaks on Floral, two lindens 
on Rugby, two scarlet oaks on Ter-
race Place, seven amelanchier (ser-
viceberry) on Douglas, a red maple 
on Amherst and nine green ashes 
on Michigan. 

In other matters: 
• Building official Tim Harth 

reported issuance of seven permits 
for a total of $217,950, including 
one new house; said that all 22 
aerobic sewage disposal systems 
in the village had been identified 
and registered, and that the county 
would be checking nearby streams 
for possible contamination. 

Residents of Wrenwood, Marion 
Lane and Winding Brook petitioned 
for improved controls at the cross-
walk at Wooster and Western, and 
the Rev. Bob Gerhard asked for 
filling of potholes near St. Thomas 
Church. 

• Treasurer Margot Grund re-
ported the village was to receive 
$10,800 in a state estate tax pay-
ment and the village had a month-
end investment balance of 
$593,272. 

• Police Chief Bob Bacon re-
ported that Office Tim Chin had 
taken a course in prescription drug 
control and that all officers had taken 
• course in human diversity. 

• Barbara Howland submitted 
• resolution, given first reading, to 
prohibit smoking in village build-
ings. She reported that the Recre-
ation Commission plans to erect 
new backboards at the Scout Cabin. 
Council will investigate the cost of 
repaving the blacktop there. 

• Council approved a $7,200 
contract for finish concrete work on 
7,200 square feet of new sidewalks. 
Village employees will do the work. 

• Council approved a $8,845 
contract for work on the traffic light 
at Wooster and Elm. 

• Council renewed a $1,500 
contract with William Helmsderfer 
for maintenance of the life squad 
unit. 

• For the third month in a row, 
Fire Chief Matthews reported no 
village fire runs. 

• 	Council will be discussing 
the tentative village budgetfor 1994 
at its May meeting. 

Terrace ParkTree Committee 
Needs Volunteers For Survey 



Terrace Park's fourth grade League Champions, with 13 wins and 3 losses. 
Players include (pictured from left to right): kneeling, Whit Hesser, Joel 
Moyer, Chris Humler, Ted Wilson; second row, assistant coach Gene 
Taylor, Stuart Taylor, Geoff Gray, Jonathon Drackett, Joe Singler, and 
Coach Mike Gray. 

mariemont florist 
wedding & party spe .cialist 

Local Youth Achieve Honors In Sports, School 
March Madn 

The Terrace Park Recreation 
Commission concluded its 1992/ 
1993 season with some March 
madness" of its own. The fourth 
grade boys team, coached by Mike 
Gray and Gene Taylor, finished the 
regular season undefeated and 
came in second in the post season 
tournament. Another fourth grade 
boys team, coached by Brandy 
Fisher and Gary Barnes, had a dis-
appointing start to their season. 
However, they persevered and 
blew" through the last six games,  

ess, Terrace P 
to post a 7 wins/6 loss record. They 
went on to become Tournament 
Champions in the consolation 
bracket of the Millcreek Valley 
League. 

Other coaches who also en-
joyed success in terms of improv-
ing player skills and having fun while 
winning a fair number of games, 
include: 
GIRLS TEAMS: third grade, Steve 
Holmes with Dave Deeter; fifth 
grade, Andy Menchhofer; fifth 
grade, John Shortridge, with Linda 

Shortridge; sixth grade,Scott 
Croswell, with Jack Forbes and John 
Jones. BOYS TEAMS: third grade, 
Jamie McClurg, with Tim Shimp; 
fourth grade, Mike Pope, with Jim 
Schubert; fourth grade, Jim Amis 
with Tom Seward and Summer 
Armstrong; fifth grade, John 
Ballinger with Bill Minor; fifth grade, 
Marc Tirey with Tim Fening; sixth 
grade, Rick Dunning, with Reed 
Schroeder and Mark Mitchell; and 
sixth grade, Dave Moyer, with Kevin 
Fay. 

News From CCDS 
Cincinnati Country Day School 

middle and upper school Science 
Olympiad teams placed first in the 
region IX Science Olympiad tour-
nament held on March 20 at Cincin-
nati Technical College. Participat-
ing on the middle school team are 
Terrace Park young people, includ-
ing: B.J. Cotter, Zoe Hutton, Bryan 
Randolph, and Anna Yokel. lr'i or-
der to win, the teams competed 
individually or in groups in a series 
of 19 events which tested their 
knowledge of science skills, pro-
cesses, and applications in science 
disciplines including biology, chem-
istry, physics, technology, earth 
science and mathematics. 

In addition, local students who 
attend the CCDS middle school took 
part in a team contest in math and 
computers which was held at the 
University of Cincinnati. Anna Yo-
kel was a member of the girls math 
team which earned a superior rat-
ing. Included on the boys math 
team was B.J. Cotter. Bryan 
Randolph was a member of the 
computer team. 

Mariemont High School has just 
announced the names of those stu-
dents who have earned academic 
recognition for the Third Quarter of 
the 1992-1993 school year. Ter-
race Park young people who have 
been named to the Honor Roll, for 
achieving a 4.00 or higher grade 

Local Swimmers 
Win Awards 

Six Terrace Park students re-
ceived special recognition at the 
Mariemont High School Athletic 
Department Winter Sports Night on 
March 22. 

Sophomore Chris Dahlmeier 
received the varsity boys basket-
ball Most Valuable Player award. 
He led the team in rebounds with 
nine per game, and in assists with 
six per game. 

Senior Summer Armstrong re-
ceived the varsity girls basketball 
Most Valuable Player award. She 
was named to the Cincinnati Hills 
League first team for the fourth con-
secutive year. 

In girls swimming, sophomore 
Stephanie MacMillan received the 
Most Valuable award. She placed 
13th in the state in the 500-yard 
freestyle. Junior Margo Longano 
received the girls swimming War-
rior award for her leadership, schol-
arship and athletic ability. 

In boys swimming, senior Ian 
Ross received the Most Valuable 
award. He placed 13th in the state 
in the 100-yard breast stroke. 

Senior Brett Tritsch received the 
Art Davies Warrior award for the 
fourth consecutive year for his out-
standing contribution to the team. 

point average, include the follow-
ing: Grade 7, Daniel Startsman; 
Grade 8, Laura Baker, Lydia Davis, 
Melissa Donnelly, Laura Nisonger, 
and SaraSafford; Grade 9, Amanda 
Campo, Wen Lei Gu, Kristin Jones, 
Aaron McClurg, Elizabeth Overbey, 
Benjamin Ross, Kelsey Shaner; 
Grade 10, Christopher Dahlmeler, 
Julie Porter, Jennifer Powell; Grade 
11, Brian Wilson. 

Those students who have 
earned a grade point average of 
between a 3.2 to 3.9, were named 
to the Merit Roll. Terrace Park resi-
dents include: Grade 7, David Allan, 
John Allan, Samantha Bullock, 
Christina Ehrnschwender, Taylor 
Heilbronner, Suzanne Jones, Mar-
garet Overbey, Susan Park, Bethany 
Peeples, Jim Singler, Dustin Treftz; 
Grade 8, Matthew Dunning, Abby 
DuPlace, Parker Eberhard, Lauren 
Graf, Andrew Gray, Edward Har-
ness, Stephanie Hogue, Naomi 
Howland, Page Koehler, Cary 
Maish, Heather Minor, Melissa 
Mitchell, Gina Rinaldi, Hampton 
Taylor; Grade 9, Robert Bodner, 
Heather Bollinger, Allison Bullock, 
Amy Cane, Poe Heilbronner, 
Maggie Kain, Erin Keefe, Andrew 
Maddux, Tisha Menchhofer, 
Michael Picton, Leslie Pope, 
Stephanie Smith, Jennifer 
Teichman; Grade 10, Jody Ader, 
Ayars Borden, David Bowers, Julie 
Harth, Erick Koehler, Susan 
Krueger, Stephanie MacMillan, Erin 
McCoy, Les Mitchell, Amanda 
Rebel, Frank Rinaldi; Grade 11, Brad 
Dahlmeier, Christy Davis, Michael 
Duckwall, Corey Greiner, Holly 
Kranz, Bradley Lakamp, Margaret 
Roberts; and Grade 12, Nadine 
Fischer, Renata Games, Melissa 
Harth, and Jennifer Kipp. 

ark Style 	Local Students Earn Mariemont Honors 

Special Savings 
for our 

Very Special Customers... 

Terrace Park's fourth grade Tournament Champs include (pictured from 
left to right): kneeling, Taylor Merten, Jack Oliver, Reed Koehler, Joseph 
Barnes; second row, Jessie Schroeder, David Startsman, Brandon Fisher; 
Coach Brandy Fisher and assistant coach Gary Barnes. 
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lftk 1; 
$2.00 Off a Purchase of $7.00 or more 

$5.00 Off a Purchase of $20.00 or more 
$10.00 Off a Purchase of $50.00 or more 

271-2266 
7257 Wooster Pike 

Present this Coupon with Purchase. 

Convenient Hours For You! 
Terrace Park Elementary School PTA is pleased to offer for sale the 
Terrace Park Flag, pictured above. Cost is $39.95 plus tax. Call Sue Keffer, 
831-4499, to place your order for June delivery. Proceeds benefit the T.P. 
PTA. 

Monday through Friday 8:30 am - 8:00 pm 
Saturday 8:30 am - 5:00 pm / Sunday 12 Noon - 5:00 pm 

*Not Valid on out of town orders. 



By Camilla Warrick 
Dr. C. Wesley Cowan had not 

been in Cincinnati very long when 
e began hearing tales about the 

Shawnee Indians. 
They were dramatic stories, 

some of them, about the Shawnee 
and European settlers co-existing 
—or trying to, far into the 19th cen-
tury. He could tell the stories had 
been passed from generation to 
generation and were taken as gos-
pel. 

But there was just one problem. 
They had no basis in fact. 

So, for nearly a decade Cowan, 
the curator of archeology at the 
Cincinnati Museum of Natural His-
tory, has been deflating a myth. 
He's been telling people that by the 
time settlers floated down the Ohio 
River in the late 18th century and 
took up residence here, the 
Shawnee had retreated north and 
re-established themselves around 
Xenia. "That doesn't mean they 
didn't come down to raid European 
colonists," Cowan said. "They did. 
They just didn't live here." 

Cowan had other myths to con-
tend with when he moved to Ter-
race Park two years ago. Some 
residents, knowing that this land 
was once occupied by various Na-
tive American peoples, nurse fanta-
sies about what might be buried in 
their backyards. Cowan isn't hold-
ing his breath (or his shovel). 
There's probably not anything left 

of pre-historic significance. The ar-
cheological sites of any conse-
quence were probably destroyed 
long ago by house and street con-
struction," he said. 

This doesn't mean, however, 
that you won't find a small treasure 
in your garden. Arrowheads and 
pieces of sharpened flint are prob-
ably still around. But it would be 
difficult to assign them to a period. 
Humans have been living in what 
we call Terrace Park since the gla-
ciers melted-10,000 to 12,000 
years ago. 

Little is known about the people 
here that far back. But Cowan has 
researched their descendents, the 
Fort Ancient Indians, whose small 
agricultural societies flourished in 
the Tr i-State for 650 years, from AD 
800 or 1000 to about 1670. Preced-
ing the Fort Ancient people were 
the Hopewell Indians (200 BC to 
450 AD), who built nearly 300 
earthworks in Hamilton County. One 
of the largest of these structures 
was a wall that enclosed about 80 
acres at the southern edge of Ter-
race Park. Its purpose is unknown. 

When Ellis Rawnsley was writ-
ing his recent history, A Place Called 
Terrace Park, one of his key sources 
of information about the various 
Native American cultures around 
here was Cowan's short book, First 
Farmers of the Middle Ohio Valley. 
Cowan has led numerous digs for 
the Natural History Museum, includ-
ing one in '89 at the famous 
Madisonville site" in Mariemont. 

This was one of the biggest and 
most recent villages populated by 
Fort Ancient Indians. It was exca-
vated extensively 100 years ago, 
and much pottery was removed. 
Cowan seriously doubted there 
would be anything left to discover. 
But when ground near the 
Mariemont pool was being dug up 
for a maintenance building, he de-
cided to investigate. "We found lots 
of stuff," he said. 'It was real excit-
ing from a number of standpoints." 

One of Cowan's ongoing inter-
ests is the origin of agriculture, which 
means trying to figure out when 
foraging people became farmers 

Lakamp Chairs 
Event To Benefit 
Hospice 

Suzanne Lakamp, who resides 
on Miami Avenue in Terrace Park, 
served as Co-chairperson of 
"Cruisin' At Coney", a benefit for 
Hospice of Cincinnati, Inc., spon-
sored by the Donna T. West Memo-
rial Cancer Care Fund. It was held 
at Coney's Moonlight Pavilion, on 
Saturday, April 24. 

Squash Champion 
At the Ohio State Squash 

Championships, held in Columbus, 
Ohio in March, Terrace Park resi-
dent, Charles Rockel emerged as 
champ in the Veterans Division for 
ages 50 and over. Rockel, who 
lives on Rugby Avenue, is a mem-
ber of the Cincinnati Squash 
Racquets Association. 

In honor of the birthday of Girl Scouting, Terrace Park Girl Scouts held a 
hoe down in the school gym along with dads or other significant male 
friends. A toe-tapping good time was had by more than 100 in attendance. 

Local Women Work 
On Art Museum's 	Thank You, Rita 
Big Sale 	 And Bob! 

Terrace Park residents, Eliza-
beth Bieser and Lucy Maish, both 
of Park Avenue are serving as de-
partment chairmen for the Cincin-
nati Art Museum's Big Sale VIII. 
This giant garage sale, which ben-
efits the Museum, will be held Sep-
tember 10-12 at Cincinnati's Albert 
Sabin Convention Center. 

When doing your spring clean-
ing, Bieser and Maish suggest that 
you weed out unwanted items and 
donate them to the Big Sale. Items 
accepted include: clothing, electri-
cal goods, books and records, jew-
elry, toys and all kinds of household 
items. Donations may be brought 
to the Museum's loading dock, or 
collection may be arranged by call-
ing the Museum at 721-5204. 

Letter to the Editor 
To the Editor: 

As most of you know, we came 
across a medical emergency last 
month. After some cloud-covered 
days, all of us are doing great, and 
we are looking forward to a wonder-
ful spring. The reason for this letter 
is to try and thank family, friends 
and a community that are second to 
none. 

We have always felt very lucky 
to live in Terrace Park, but the last 
few weeks have really made us 
realize that the people here are very 
special. The cards, letters, dinners, 
concern for our family at home and 
constant encouragement through 
thoughts and prayers, made for a 
speedy recovery and will be re-
membered for many years to come. 
The April 13 blood drive was a re-
markable act of love and it sincerely 
overwhelmed our family. If people 
are judged by the company they 
keep, we consider ourselves truly 
blessed. 

Again, our sincerest love and 
thanks go toacommunity of friends  
who will remain in our hearts for-
ever. 

lIit,uIIr1 	 513/771-2414 
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and what plants they might have 
cultivated. Cowan's job is focused 
in the Tr-state, but it takes him all 
over the country and guarantees a 
certain amount of dirt under the 
fingernails. 

His wife, Shelley, who has a 
background in film production and 
copy writing, now runs her own 
advertising business. They live on 
Marian Lane with son, Sam, and 
daughter, Panny. 

It takes many volunteer hours 
to produce the Village Views and 
get it to your door each month. 
Some of our volunteers are listed on 
the "Staff" listing on this page, while 
some are never mentioned. 

One of those unsung heros has 
been Rita Leming of Rugby Av-
enue. It has been Rita, with the 
cheerful and capable assistance of 
her husband, Bob, who has called 
together the ten or so volunteers 
that we need each month to "as-
semble and fold" the papers before 
they are taken to the Door Store for 
delivery to you. Because of Rita's 
efforts over the past year and a half, 
we have developed quite a conge-
nial group of volunteers who spend 
an hour or so on the third Friday of 
each month folding the paper. 

Rita and Bob will be moving 
from Terrace Parkin the near future, 
and so Rita has "retired" from this 
volunteer commitment of organiz-
ing our folding crew, a service she 
has performed so faithfully and so 
well. To Rita we say a heartfelt 
"Thank you!!", and we extend our 
very best wishes that both Rita and 
Bob will enjoy their new home. 

Village Views Staff 
Editor: 

Kathy Startsman 
Contributing Editors: 

Ellis Rawnsley 
Dianne Donnelly 
Sue Porter 
Camilla Warrick 

Contributing Photographer: 
Bob Donnelly 

Business/Advertising Manager: 
Maggie Tobergte 

Makeup: 
Jane Peterson 

Mailing: 
Pat Henley 

Tammy and Brandy Fisher  

T Village Views Deadline 
for the next issue is the 

2nd Tuesday of the month. 
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Tollefsen. Members at large are: and school gardens. Centennial 
Diane De Camp, Julie Ward, Lanie celebration signs added to Wooster 
Grever, Norvita Hildbold and Ruth Pike entrance signs in village will 
Rauth - appear soon, and other garden club 

In her address to the group, surprises are in the planning stage 
President Fay Corey thanked mem- for the big event on Memorial Day 
bers for their participation in the weekend. 

W,  

/ 

Pictured, left to right: Diane De Camp, Norvita Hildbold, Pat Matthews, Fay 
Corey, Helen Tollefsen, Diana Greer and Ruth Rauth. 

Sarran To Chair Collegiate Rowing 

Championship 

Janet Sarran, a resident of Ter-
race Park and a member of 
Kindervelt #76, is the chairman of 
the 1993 National Collegiate Row-
ing Championship Event. This is the 
most prestigious event in collegiate 
rowing and attracts teams from 
Harvard, Cornell, Wisconsin, UCLA, 
Penn and Washington. 

The Men's Varsity 8 teams com- 
pete for the Herschede Cup, and  
the Women's Varsity 8 teams com- 
pete for the Ferguson Bowl. The 
day also includes a full schedule of 
additional collegiate, Master's Nov- 
ice and Elite races. The day long 
eventwillbe held Saturday, June l2  
at East Fork State Park. 

Proceeds from this event will 
fund the Kindervelt Trauma Center 	 V  / 
at Children's Hospital Medical Cen- 
ter. 	 Janet Sarran 

JUST MOW IT! Campaign Begins! 

6839 WOOSTER PIKE. CINCINNATI fM-i 45227-4398 
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Dr. R.K. Stoecklin, 
Optometrist 

248-1212. 

Architectural Design Consulting 
Woodwork ingFine   

Miwr Repays to hi! Home Remodek,g Glenn Lbidahl 
8O0Sttt0n4ve... 

LUTON 

VALLEY FLOOR 
BATH WE KITCHEN 

SPECIALISTS 
Over 50 Years Family Service to the Community 

821-6777  

401 W. Wyoming Ave. 	Chris A. Rugh, Owner 
Cincinnati, OH 45215 	 Res. 248-1091 

SENIOR SALES VICE PRESIDENT 

Ogle Annett 
A 14-year Terrace Park resident, active in the community 

and in the Marie,nont School District 

Especially For You, 
In Full Color. 
12 of your special photos enlarged and 
placed in a personalized custom calendar 
to make a unique and memorable gift. 
Also great lbr home and office use. 
Now, y=favmm photoacan bnealaroingand 
beat" calendar - to peovide fond momones all 
7w 6v. 
A new tedmotogical beeakthmagls makes it pot-
sale to enlasg with remarkable fidelity and 
cbeiey.anycolotphxoandpeodaoeaosamactive 
caleralar. The calendar is ayear-rosmd aicL with 

main for notm remindem appoint- 
mom. etc. 

#mysuecolcosnapihot.8x I0,5o7,ocwallet 
inread.awlberecumedtoyoo fl 

perfoct condition. Yoiar calendar may begin 
al end in any month you choore. 

P124s a FREE 
Personalized Cover. 

eaSTCo 	SECONDMENW AontCOusarAOS 

$3995 

Iem/I 
Family Aoeivkim 	• Wrddh.gS 	• A-1—i. • Ftoh.ra Day M • 	• Spoeso 	• Promosiom 	• Sprci.i E.rnsJ 

•Clabe 	 •Por. 	M.W.• 

ra rcs MacMillan Graphics 
Call Today! Park 50 TechneCenter 

2002 Ford Circle-Suite A 	(513) 248-2121 Milford, Ohio 45150 

River View Condos NOW FOR SALE 

'4  

PLANT SALE 

MAY 7 & 8 
Plant Sale Co-chairwomen 

Debbie Oliver and Julie Ward 
remind all residents who pre-
ordered plants to pick up their 
orders at the Village Green from 
3:30 to 7 p.m. on Friday, May 7, 
and 9a.m. to noon on Saturday, 
May 8. Those of you who were 
not contacted or forgot to 
pre-order will find a nice selec-
tion of annuals and perennials 
available for sale during those 
same hours. 

Denise Hall Dons 

Clown Character 
Denise Hall, 811 Wooster Pike, 

recently completed "clown school" 
to develop her character for Rain-
bow Remedy, a not-for-profit per-
forming arts troupe. 

As "Sami",an eight-year-old boy 
with a pet frog and a klutz magic 
act, Denise and other volunteer 
performers entertain at hospitals, 
nursing homes, camps, grieving 
centers and any wher& wellness 
can be promoted among patients, 
families and medical staff. Their vis-
its typically include clowning, 
games, storytelling, music, crafts 
and magic. 

"Rainbow Remedy offers laugh-
ter and creativity to children of all 
ages," Denise said. "Laughter and 
a sense of humor are valuable heal-
ing assets that promote positive 
self-esteem among patients. As our 
motto says, 'A merry heart doeth 
good like a medicine." 

Denise also serves as director 
of business development on the 
Rainbow Remedy board. 

As a non-profit arts and educa-
tional corporation, donations are tax 
deductible and gratefully accepted. 
For more information, call Denise at 
831-3966. 

Denise Hall as 'Sami" 

Spring marks the beginning of 
the JUST MOW IT! lawn care cam-
paign in Hamilton County. With the 
December 1, 1993 Ohio mandate 
that yard waste (grass, leaves, and 
prunings) can no longer be 
landfilled, the JUST MOW IT! pro-
gram is being promoted by the Ohio 
State University Cooperative Exten-
sion Service in conjunction with the 
Hamilton County Solid Waste Man-
agement District. The principle be-
hind JUST MOW IT! is simple—
RETURN GRASS CLIPPINGS TO 
YOUR LAWN. 

On Saturday, May 1, beginning 
at 10:00 am., the JUST MOW IT! 
campaign will kick-off at Sharon 
Woods. Events during the day in-
clude composting workshops, 
mulching mower demonstrations, 
children's environmental activities, 
and display/informational booths. 

Yard waste accounts for 20 
percent annually of residential waste  

in Hamilton County. By leaving clip-
pings on the lawn and allowing them 
to work back into the soil, 
homeowners can maintain beauti-
ful, green lawns while saving time, 
energy, money and reducing the 
waste going to landfills. 

Contrary to popular belief, grass 
clippings property managed will not 
contribute to thatch. Clippings are 
approximately 80% water and de-
compose readily. For homeowners 
who don't want to return grass clip-
pings to the lawn, home composting 
is the best use for yard waste. It is 
easier and cheaper than bagging, 
and it can be used to enhance your 
vegetable and flower gardens, the 
soil around trees and shrubs, or as 
a soil amendment for house plants. 

If you are unable to make the 
JUST MOW IT! kick-off campaign, 
and would like information on how 
to JUST MOW IT! or composting, 
call 763-4638 for a brochure. 

Garden Club Installs Officers, Plans Programs 

The following officers were in- Vice President, Pat Mattews; Re- community projects sponsored by 
stalled at the April 6th spring pot cording Secretary, Jeanette Pruiss; the garden club, including addi- 
luck buffet: President, Fay Corey; Treasurer, Diana Greer and Corre- tions to and maintenance of the 
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LANDSCAPE, DESIGN 
NEW PLANTING 

DECKS AND PATIOS 

LIGHTING 
MAINTENANCE 

831-7797 
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Pat Hamm 
	

Ida Reynolds 

Calling All Float 
Builders To Action 

Float builders unite! If you have 
a fun group of neighbors (or would 
like to); if you are an organization or 
a business, it is time to pull together 
and build a float for the Memorial 
Day Parade. Floats can be of any 
size, from a little red wagon to a flat 
bed. There will be several prizes in 
two categories: circus or pioneer. 
Jill Croswell and Debi Johnson are 
challenging any group to come up 
with a float to beat the "Myrtle Ma-
dames". Please call Sandy Wittman-
Shell, 831-6090, so the Centennial 
Committee can know how many 
entries to expect. 

Plan To Spend Memorial Day In Terrace Park!! 
Centennial Committee Announces 
Schedule Of Events, May 29-31 

Make plans now to stay in town 
Memorial Day weekend, 1993, when 
Terrace Park celebrates 100 years 
of incorporation. Here is a tentative 
schedule of events for the week-
end. 

Saturday, May 29 
1230 pm, on the Village Green 

Dedication of the new walkway 
Mariemont District Enrichment 

Choir performance 
Terrace Park Elementary 6th 

grade skit 
Dulcimer Society instrumehtal 

performance 
Terrace Park Players perform 

exerpts from '200 By George" 
Antique Car Show 
Food available for purchase by 

the Milicroft 
7 p All Village Party 

Sponsored by Mayor Randy and 
Becky Casteel 

Sunday, May 30 
2and4pm, atHapandAnn Linde/I's, 
1005 Elm 

Circus International, with per-
forming wild and domestic 
animals, aerial acts, high wire-
trapeze artist, clowns, music 
and more (Please see the re-
lated "Circus" article for de-
tails.) 

2 noon to 5 pm, on display at the 
Community Building 

Miniature Robinson Circus Train 
Terrace Park History Display 
Terrace Park Alumni Associa- 

tion Memorabilia Display 
Children's Art Show 

Monday, May 31 
PTA bake sale and coffee, Vil-

lage Green 
10 am Parade—the best Memorial 
Day Parade in 100 years!! 

Elephant from Cincinnati Zoo 
Antique cars with dignitaries 
1st American Regiment- Revo- 

lutionary War Unit 
Scottish bagpipe unit 
Shriners mini cars 
Clown troupe 
Clown and float contestants 
Marching bands 
Ponies by "Riding for the Handi-

cap"- Childress Roger's 
Horse Stables 

11 am to 3pm, on the Village Green 
Food available for purchase by 

the Millcroft 
1st American Regiment - reen-

actments 
Shawnee Indian Camp 
Longhunter camp 
Miniature printing press 
Blacksmith, candle dipping 
Spinning wheel, 18th century 

children's games 
Custom redware pottery 

11 am to 5pm, in St. Thomas Epis-
copal Church Undercroft 

Local artist show, to include 
paintings, sculpture and pho-
tography 

2pm Slide Show, took What Came 
Into My Yard", by Louise Halley 

11am to 5pm, in Community House 
History Display continues 

It's Time To 
Clown Around 

There is  little clown in all of us, 
and now is the time to showoff your 
talent! "Children" of all ages are 
invited to come dressed in your 
best clown costume to the Memo-
rial Day Parade. There will be prizes 
in all sizes for the oldest, youngest, 
tallest, smallest, most colorful, sad-
dest, and happiest clown of all. Be 
creative and join the Parade! 

6pm, Concert on the Village Green 
Music sponsored by the Ter-

race Park Players 
Bring a picnic supper, blankets 

and lawn chairs! 

9pm, The closing of the Centennial 
Time Capsule 

Please note that the schedule of 
times and events are subject 
to change. A complete 
schedule will be inserted in - 

the May issue of the Village 
Views. 
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On May 31, Memorial Day, the New Walkway Commemorates 
Centennial 	 the 
capable dr fn : Village Centennial Celebration 
Crandell (and that of her trusted At long last, the old blacktop additional 	engraved 	payers. 
assistant/husband, 	Weller) will walkway on the Village Green has Addison Maupin recommends that 
present a "Local Artist Show". 	A been replaced with engraved pay- we not disturb the new walkway by 
showing of the works of resident ers, in commemoration of the Cen- adding additional bricks. 	Village 
painters, sculptors, and photogra- tennial. 	The Village maintenance council will decide whether and 
phers will be on display in the staff removed the old blacktop, af- where to add additional payers. 
Undercroft of St. Thomas Episcopal ter which Addison Maupin, a local Centennial organizers wish to 
Church, 100 Miami Avenue, from landscaper, went to work on widen- inform Village Views readers that 
11 am to 5 pm. ing, leveling and laying the new the cost of the walkway was mis- 

At 2 pm, local photographer, engraved paver stones. quoted in the Extra section of the 
Louise Halley, will give a slide show, The new walkway has been April 11, 1993, Sunday Enquirer. 
entitled "Look What Came Into My widened to 50 inches. Three hun- The entire walkway cost was ap- 
Yard", a beautiful presentation of dred and fifty-eight engraved pay- proximately $10,000, and not the 
nature and wildlife. ers were randomly placed among $25,000 as reported in the Enquirer. 

If any local artist would like to plain payers. 	The engraving was 
be a part of this historic Art Show, done by Schott Monument of 
please contact Crandell, 248-1849. Northside. 	Residents purchasing 

more than one brick or those re- 
questing to be placed togetherwere 
honored as best as possible. 	A 
numerical map with correspond, ing 
names will be compiled to assist in 
locating individual engraved pay- J ers. 

Special credit is due to resi- 
dent Pat Hamm, who worked on this 
project from its beginning. Pat col- 
lected and organized all the paver 
orders and money: and, along with 
another Village 	resident, 	Ida 
Reynolds, diligently worked to as- 
sure correct spelling of names. 

The laying of the new walkway 
took three and a half days. 	Pat 
Hamm, Ida Reynolds, Jim Smith, 
and Jim and Kathie Simonton un- 
loaded and evenly distributed each 

Our Day At The 
R ngling Circus 

Forty-one Village residents took 
advantage of the Centennial 
Committee's special offer to pur-
chase tickets to attend the March 
20th performance of the Ringling 
Brothers, Barnum and Bailey Cir-
cus. Mayor Randy Casteel had the 
privilege of being an Honorary Ring-
master. Casteel announced to a 
crowd of over 9,000 the kick-off of 
Terrace Park's Centennial Celebra-
tion, and he then started the sec-
ond half of the show. An official 
Honorary Ringmaster whistle and 
certificate were given to Casteel 
commemorating his participation. 
Casteel is shown here with Centen-
nial Co-chair, Sandy Wittman-Shell. 

Time Capsule '93 
Louise Cottrell is in the process 

of organizing the contents of a time 
capsule which is to be sealed on 
Memorial Day and re-opened 100 
years from now. A time capsule has 
been donated by Craver-Hookum 
Funeral Home of Milford. The cap-
sule is made of durable, plastic-like 
fiberglass and measures 32 by 11 
inches and is approximately 12. 
inches deep. 

The following items are being 
considered for inclusion in the time 
capsule: a Village directory: Ellis 
Rawnsley's book, A Place Called 
Terrace Park; annual reports from 
civic, fraternal and volunteer orga-
nizations; participation by the Ter-
race Park Elementary School with 
children's writings and school year -
book; an issue of Village Views; a 
Cincinnati Enquirer; a commemo-
rative Centennial Program; and an 
envelope addressed to the Centen-
nial Committee with an Elvis Presley 
stamp affixed to it. Cottrell wel-
comes any additional suggestions; 
residents may direct their ideas to 
her by calling 831-5177. 

Village Council will decide 
where to place the time capsule at 
its May meeting. 

Residents will sign up for tickets at 
theTerrace Park Village Office, and 
you must indicate which perfor-
mance you wish to attend. The 
number of tickets is limited to the 
number of members in each house-
hold. There will be a nominal charge 
of $2 for adults, $1 for children who 
are non-Terrace Park residents. No 
tickets will be distributed after 4:30 
pm, Friday, Ma' 28, and tickets will 
not be available on the day of the 
Circus. 

It is the intention of the Centen-
nial Committee to provide CIRCUS 
INTERNATIONAL to the community 
in celebration of its 100 years of 
incorporation. There will be no ad-
vertising of this event outside of 
Terrace Park. 

Booking CIRCUS INTERNA-
TIONAL depends solely on the Cen-
tennial Committee's ability to se-
cure funds to cover its costs. Under 
the guidance of Susan Abernethy, 
the committee has solicited and 
secured a portion of the funds nec-
essary to stage the event. Any 
individuals or businesses interested 
in making a monetary contribution 
can do so by calling Linda Naylor, 
248-4250, or Sandy Wittman-Shell, 
831-6090. Organizers hope that 
donations will make it possible to 
offer this memorable chapter to the 
\/iIIri 	htnr, 

Volunteers Needed 
Are you interested in video pro-

duction? Then the Centennial Com-
mittee needs you! Several students 
and parent helpers are needed to 
videotape parts of the Terrace Park 
Centennial Celebration. The Inter-
Community Regulatory Commission 
will train you in video, production, 
direction and editing. Help the 
Centennial Committee and see your 
work on TV. Training will start soon, 
so please contact Julie Rugh, 248-
1091, or Sandy Wittman-Shell, 831-
6090 at once! 

engraved paver by nano. 
Many  residents, since seeing The Circus Is Coming To Town!! 

the walkway completed, have asked 	The Centennial Committee is proud to present CIRCUS INTERNA- 
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Each program will consist of per- 
forming wild and domestic animals, 
aerial acts, high wire-trapeze artist, 
clowns, music and much more. Hap 
and Ann Lindell have graciously 
offered the use of their property at 
1005 Elm for the 1 pm and 4 pm 
performances. Maximum seating 
is 1000 people per show, due to 
safety restrictions, and residents 
should bring their own blankets or 
lawn chairs to sit on. 

FREE tickets will be distributed 
to Village residents on a first come, 
first served basis beginning May 3. 



• Storm Window, 	• Seeds & Bulbs 
Door & Screen Repairs 	• Building Supplies 

• Lawn Care Products 	• Power Tools 
AUTO 
HOME 
LIFE 
BUSINESS 
831-3131 

705 Wooster Pike • Terrace Park, Ohio 45174 

Paint 
SEND AND/OR RECEIVE FAX SERVICES 

AT A REASONABLE COST 
OPEN 8T06 

MILFORD HARDWARE 
223 Main Street, Milford, Ohio 

831-3021 

SINGLER LAWN 
MOWING 
831-5932 

1 TOTAL DESIGN 

Women's & Men's 
Full Hair Service 
Redken Products 
Matrix Products 

TOTAL ACCESSORIES 
Mickey Mousc 

Clothes & Watches 
Fossil Watches 
Fashion Jewelry 
Hanes Hosiery 

2 Main Street Fine Leathers 

Milford, Ohio 4515 Silk Scarves 

831-0567 

NORTHROP INSURANCE AGENCY 

TED NORTHROP 
Associated with Mariemont Financial Group 

Auto • Home • Business • Life 

	

5725 Dragon Way 	 Office: (513) 271-4060 

	

Cincinnati, Ohio 45227 	 Home: (513) 831-5770 

	

FURNITURE REPAIR 	 CHAIR CANING 

	

STRIPPING 	 UPHOLSTERY 

D.E.L. WOODCRAFT 
AND RESTORATION CO. 

CUSTOM CARPENTRY, RESTORATION 

HOURS BY APPOINTMENT 

DAN LADRIGAN 	 2556 AUTUMN RIDGE 

	

513-732-3553 	 BATAVIA, OHIO 45103 

PAINTING SERVICES 
BY 

LeKkc 
Accents 

235 Main Street 
Old Milford, Ohio 45150 

Interior—Exterior Painting 
Wallpapering 

WE ALSO DO 

Sponging Ragging Marbling Antiquing Etc! 

Jghter 
EDUCATIONAL RESOURCE CENTER 

* Books 	* Learning Games 
* Educational Toys 

614 Wooster Pike 	831-6344 	Behind the 
Terrace Park 	 Central Trust Bank 

ZEH'S 
CONCRETE 

CONSTRUCTION 

DRIVEWAYS, PATIOS, SIDEWALKS 
STEPS, FOUNDATIONS, BOBCAT WORK 
FULLY INSURED*****FREE ESTIMATES 

OFFICE 891-0496 • HOME 831-3038 

Insurance & 	(ik)  
Financial Planning 

Since 1888 
1 -;. - - 

Eppa Rixey Agency 
706 Indian Hill Road • Terrace Park, Ohio 45174 

831-2200 

STANLEY E. DOE CO. 

Custom Kitchens & Baths 
ff,kun.:IL 	

(513) 231-7000 
JNJKBA5200 Beechmont Avenue 

Cincinnati, Ohio 45230 
Presenting Cabinetry by 

Dutch Made 
Sherwood Custom   

Cabinetry 	Cabinets  
David A. Rake! 

Owner 

BOARDING & GROOMING 
Quality Care for Your Pet 

1646 St. At. 131 
Milford, OH 45150 

Alan Margulies & Gale Snoddy 

A FULL LINE GENERAL HARDWARE STORE 
OFFERING SERVICE 

"IN THE MILFORD AREA SINCE 1895" 

Denise Hall 

Denise Hall Joins 
West Shell 

Denise L. Hall has joined the 
Mariemont office of West Shell, Inc. 
as a sales associate specializing in 
residential sales. 

Prior to joining West Shell, Hall 
served as administrator for the 
American Registry of Diagnostic 
Medical Sonographers for 1 Oyears. 
In addition, Hall served as the ex-
ecutive director for the Cincinnati 
International Festival. She and her 
husband, Brent, reside in Terrace 
Park along with their son, Ty Samuel. 

Hall, who is a graduate of Milford 
High School and attended the Uni-
versity of Cincinnati, is a member of 
the Cincinnati Board of Realtors and 
the Ohio and National Association 
of Realtors. 

McAllister Receives 
Realtor's Award 

Phyllis McAllister, of Miami Av-
enue, was recently named as a 
recipient of the Ohio Association of 
Realtors President's Sales Club for 
1992. Associated with The Hummel 
Co. Realtors, McAllister was recog-
nized for exceeding 1 million in real 
estate sales transactions. 

WANTED: 
Summer Babysitter 

2-3 days per week, 
for 2 children, ages 3 & 7. 
Must be able to swim and 

accompany children to T.P.Pool; 
licensed driver preferred, 

but not essential. Call 248-4150. 

CHARLES S. KEFFER 
CONSTRUCTIONJ  INC. 

C. S. (Stock) Keffer, President 
Remodeling . Custom Homes • Decks • Built-in Cabinets and Bookshelves 

7 Denison Lane Terrace Park, Ohio 45174 

(513) 831-4499 


